National Institutes of Health National Cancer Institute Bethesda, Maryland 20205 Building 37 Room 6A09 (301) 496-6007

June 25, 1985

Dr. James Curran Infectious Diseases Center for Disease Control U.S. Public Health Service 1600 Clifton Road Atlanta, Georgia 30333

Dear Jim:

I am puzzled by the continual use of LAV by yourself and Steve McDougall. As we have discussed periodically, the generic designation of the virus as HTLV-III/LAV, especially where we have provided virus, is most appropriate at this time. I am enclosing a copy of my views on the scientific basis for naming for your information. Please let me know if you have any questions or comments.

Sincerely,

Robert C. Gallo, M.D.

cc: Dr. Fischinger Dr. Mason

v /